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ANTRIM COUNTY, MI (AP) - A harrowing collision on November 6, 2023, at 6:00 p.m., sent shockwaves 

through Chestonia Township as Michigan State Police (MSP) Gaylord Post troopers rushed to respond to 

a three-vehicle crash on US-131 near Corey Rd. The incident, which involved two southbound pickup 

trucks and a northbound SUV, resulted in significant injuries to five individuals, prompting urgent 

medical intervention. 

According to MSP reports, the calamity unfolded when two pickup trucks, traveling southbound, collided 

with each other, propelling one of them into the path of a northbound SUV. The force of the impact left 

a trail of destruction and chaos on the highway, instantly transforming the tranquil surroundings into a 

scene of chaos and emergency. 

The consequences of the collision were dire, with five individuals sustaining severe injuries in the 

aftermath. Emergency responders swiftly mobilized to provide crucial medical aid to the injured parties. 

Among the injured, one individual had to be airlifted to Munson Medical Center, while a 15-year-old was 

rushed to Helen DeVos Children's Hospital for specialized care. Their conditions remain under close 

observation by medical professionals, highlighting the gravity of the situation. 

Authorities identified the driver deemed responsible for the catastrophic crash as a 40-year-old resident 

of Elmira. Initial assessments suggest the driver may have been operating their vehicle under the 

influence of alcohol, further exacerbating the severity of the incident. Shockingly, reports indicate that 

the at-fault driver was traveling at a staggering speed of 105 mph at the time of the collision, raising 

serious concerns about reckless driving practices and public safety on Michigan roadways. 

In the wake of the tragedy, Michigan State Police have initiated a thorough investigation into the 

circumstances surrounding the crash. Critical blood test results, which could shed light on the driver's 

potential intoxication, are currently pending, adding a layer of complexity to the ongoing inquiry. The 

collaborative efforts of law enforcement agencies, including the Antrim County Sheriff's Office, EMS 

personnel, and local fire departments, underscore the collective commitment to unraveling the truth 

behind this devastating incident and ensuring justice for the victims. 

As the investigation progresses, community members and authorities alike are left grappling with the 

sobering realities of the dangers posed by reckless driving behaviors. The collision serves as a poignant 

reminder of the imperative need for heightened vigilance and adherence to traffic regulations to 

prevent similar tragedies from befalling innocent individuals in the future. 

In the face of adversity, the Antrim County community stands united in extending thoughts of support 

and solidarity to the injured individuals and their families. As they navigate the arduous journey towards 



recovery, their resilience and fortitude serve as beacons of hope in the midst of adversity, inspiring 

renewed determination to cultivate a culture of safety and responsibility on the roads of Michigan and 

beyond. 

 


